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Update on Recent Progress

• Planning in principle for the overall masterplan (primary school, housing, 
community playing field and associated infrastructure) was approved by 
the North Planning Applications Committee on 26th April.

• The full planning application for the housing scheme and the shared access 
road was approved at the same meeting.

• Design Stage 2 for the new primary school has been completed and work is 
about to commence on Stage 3.

• Work is ongoing on the acquisition of land in conjunction with the legal 
representatives of the landowners.



Update – Slide 1

Enabling Works
• There is a range of factors currently affecting the delivery of construction 

projects, including the availability of some materials such as bitumen.
• In light of this, it is proposed that the enabling works will be carried out in 

2023; it is estimated that this will take 12 weeks and overlap with the 
school summer holiday period.

• The legal and crofting issues will require to be resolved before work can 
commence.

• Although it was intended to carry out the work this year if possible, there 
will be economies of scale from running concurrently with other elements 
of the development, and it does not impact on any of these timescales.

Housing Development
• Construction work is programmed to start in April 2023 and take up to      

18 months to complete, depending on the phasing of the housing 
development.



Update – Slide 2

Primary School
• The programme for the primary school shows a planning application being 

submitted in January 2023. It is proposed that this would also include the 
community playing field.

• This is based on construction work starting on the school building in August 
2023 with completion by October 2024.

• The demolition of the existing buildings and remaining site works would 
commence thereafter and be complete by March 2025.

Community Playing Field
• The timescale for this will be dependent on securing external funding.
• Again, there would be economies of scale from the work being carried out 

concurrently with other elements of the overall development.
• The Council remains committed to supporting the football club in their 

funding applications to bodies such as Sportscotland.



Next Steps

• Continue with work on the legal and crofting matters to ensure that these 
are concluded in time. 

• Continue to liaise with colleagues in Planning and Roads on the conditions 
attached to the recent planning approvals.

• Continue to develop the Stage 3 design for the Primary School and work 
with user groups over the rest of this year to allow a planning application 
to be lodged in January.

• Continue to work with the football club and explore external funding 
opportunities.


